
TURRAMURRA PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Newsletter 
                                                                    Issue 21 – Tuesday, 23rd July, 2019 

                                                                                                    Term 3 Week 1 

Planning Ahead…   
  Friday 26th August - PSSA TPS v Wideview PS  
     AFL @ Foxglove 
     Football @ Warrina St Oval 
     Netball @ Warrina St Courts 
  Tuesday 6th August - Grandparents’ Day – Start 9:15 am 
  Saturday 17th August - Comedy For a Cause – P&C Event 

 
Office: 9983 9455 
School Security: 1300 880 021 
Canteen: 9440 0356 / OOSH: 9144 4769 
https://turramurra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
Email: turramurra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Principal’s Message 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Welcome back everyone. 

I return to School tomorrow after a lovely 
holiday in Russia I even managed to see some 
students in Finland which was amazing. Our 
families certainly travel widely as well!! 

Our Staff returned to School on Monday 
and spent the morning researching ways to 
increase creativity and critical thinking in their 
classrooms. The presenter spoke of the 
importance in developing students 
imaginations, citing the example, You may 
teach a student to be a great coder but with no 
imagination what can you do with the coding 
skill. The teachers investigated the process of 
using the visual mind and imagination to then 
developing creativity and experimenting with 
different ideas, which ultimately results in 
innovative thinking. 

Today Kindergarten celebrated 100 days of 
school. Each student bought a collection of 
100. Students designed and made a hat as 
part of the celebration. It is a significant 
milestone for our Kindergarten Students in their 
first year at TPS. Students participated in a 
variety of activities consolidating their Maths 
skills. 

A big thank you to all the families who 
donated the Woolworths Earn and Learn 
stickers. Our school collected 27,954 stickers. 
We have purchased a large variety of 
equipment including Maths and Literacy 
resources, Sports equipment and playground 
toys. 

We have our first big event of the Term with 
Grandparent’s Day and Open Day in Education 
Week, Week 3 Tuesday 6th August.  A 
timetable for the day will be in next week’s 
Newsletter. 

 

We also welcome our new families, The 
Hawkins, The Yongs and The Pearces.  Mrs 
Beth O’Keefe also joins us on K Blue this Term 
replacing Mrs Casey, she is well prepared for 
her class and will be a great asset to our Kindy 
Team. Mrs Heidi Owles (Mon-Tues) and Mrs 
April Rowe (Wed-Fri) will be replacing Mrs 
Willis for the remainder of the year.Mrs Neeves 
will be relieving as AP on Early Stage 1 for the 
remainder of the year. 

Thank you to Mrs McIntyre for relieving in my 
absence. 

Have a great week. 

 

Margaret Foott 

Principal 

 

 

 

        

 

Kindergarten 100 Days Celebration 
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Sport News 

Welcome back to Term 3. We hope you’ve 
all had a restful holiday and are looking forward 
to another exciting Term of sport! 

The results from the Athletics Carnival are 
published in this Newsletter. At this stage, due 
to inclement weather at the end of term, we 
were unable to complete the discus but that will 
be done as soon as possible. Zone Athletics 
Carnival notes will come home in the next 
week, please return them promptly and let us 
know ASAP if you require help getting your 
child to Narrabeen Sport and Rec for this 
event. 

Have a lovely week, 

 

Katrina McGuire & Reg deJager 

Sport Conveners 

 

From The Office 

A big thank you to everyone for not making 
POP payments over the holidays – its very 
much appreciated by the Office.  You can now 
resume wiith using POP for any of your 
payments. 

 

Thank you 

Office Staff 

Music News: 

The second half of 2019 is bursting with 
lots of great performance opportunities for our 
TPS superstars, please check below for 
important upcoming events for each of our 
choirs and recorder ensembles:  

Save the dates: 

Please save the dates for our upcoming 
combined out of school rehearsals and 
performances for regional and state music 
festivals: 

Turra3 – Thursday 29/August (Reh) + 
Thursday 19/September (Perf) 

Turra4 – Thursday 8/August (Reh) + 
Thursday 17/October (Reh) + Tuesday 
29/October (Perf) 

Turra5 – Monday 5/August (Perf) 

Turra6 – Tuesday 13/August (Reh) + 
Tuesday 3/September (Perf) 

TurraSingers – Sunday 25/August (Perf) + 
Tuesday 29/October (Perf) 

Senior Recorder Club – Tuesday 30/July 
(Perf)   

Schools Spectacular – Wednesday 
30/October (Reh) + Monday 11/November 
(Reh) + Wednesday 20/November (Reh) + 
Thursday 21/November (Reh) + Friday 
22/November (Perf) + Saturday 23/November 
(Perf) 

Senior Recorder Club 

All the best to our Senior Recorder Club for 
their Festival of Instrumental Music 
PERFORMANCE on Tuesday 30th July (Week 
2) at Sydney Opera House.  Students arrive to 
school at normal time, wearing their 
performance attire (full length black pants, 
black shoes, black socks and their 
performance t-shirt).  Please see the 
permission note for more information.  

Turra3 

Turra3 students wishing to participate in 
the Primary Proms Choral Festival at Sydney 
Town Hall will need to audition and complete 
an Expression of Interest form in order to be 
selected to represent TPS at this state music 
festival.  Information will be sent home this 
week – auditions will be held TUESDAY 30th 
July (week 2).  Please return paperwork ASAP 
if your child is interested in this special 
performance opportunity. 

Turra4 

Turra4 permission notes are coming home 
this week.  Pleased read the information 
carefully and return the signed forms by Friday 
2nd August (week 2), as our first combined 
rehearsal at Pymble Public School is on 
Thursday 8th August (week 3).   

Turra5 

Turra5 are also busily preparing for their 
upcoming performance for the Arts Alive 
Primary Choral Festival PERFORMANCE on 
Monday 5th August (Week 3) at Sydney Town 
Hall.  Students arrive to school at normal time, 
wearing their performance attire (full length 
black pants, black shoes, black socks and their 
performance t-shirt).  Please see the 
permission note for more information. 

Performing Assembly Stars 

If your child is in years 3-6, has 
instrumental lessons and is interested in 
performing a solo in a 3-6 Assembly this term, 
please send them to collect a form from the 
music room  

Kiralee Strahle 

Music Teacher 
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Canteen News 

Welcome back to Term 3 everyone.  
We are open for orders from tomoroow, 
Wednesday 24th July 2019. 

Helpers needed! 

Please let me know if you are available to help 
out even for a couple of hours on the following 
days: 

Friday 26th July 

Friday 2nd August 

Monday 5th August 

 

Helpers for this week: 

Wednesday 24/7/19 

Kerry Medd 

Thursday 25/7/19 

Annie Phan 

Friday 26/7/19 

Diana Long, Neroli Sunderland & TBC 

 

Thank you from the TPS CANTEEN 

Haylee & Amy 

 
Library News 

The 2019 NSW Premier’s Reading 
Challenge 

Congratulations to the following students 
who have now successfully completed the 
Challenge! Well done to these superhero 
readers! 

Jonah Grove Jack Johak Sanjay 
Kemper 

Eilleen Kim Xavier King Jason Li 

Beau Lynas Riley 
McInney 

Nina Moysey 

Walker 
Reynolds 

Edward 
Shaddick 

Joshua 
Skarschewski 

Zoe Spinks James 
Strydom 

Eadie van de 
Glessen 

Mila Walker Eve 
Broadbent 

Joel Pagano 

Maxim 
Skarschewski 

Oscar 
Everson 

Lelaina 
Dunsford 

Zach Pagano   

 

To participate, students in K-2 need to read 
30 books and students in Years 3-6, 20 books 
by 30th August. Completed books can be 
registered on the PRC reading log sheet or 
online. Students use their Computer lesson 
username and password to login at 
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/logon.html 

 

Many thanks 

Mrs Kynaston & Mrs Warren 

Teacher Librarians  

 

 

Achievement Awards: 3-6 

Week 9 

3L Frederick Munter Alan Blackman 

4S Saskia Volwerk William Eldridge 

6D Evie Silva  Thomas Macey 

6J Rose Martin  Ava Livesey 

6P James Robertson Kalan Trevitt 

 Damon Horsley 

 

Week 10 

3L Benjamin Murdocca Sophie Cox    
6J Lachlan Hooke Aiden Sadler  

 

 

 

The Comedy Night Is Around The 
Corner! 

On Saturday 17th August COMEDY FOR A 
CAUSE will be coming to the TPS Hall.  This is 
the major fundraising social event organised by 
the P&C for 2019, with all profits going to the 
school.  The night will feature a line-up of 
comedians including acts from the Sydney and 
Melbourne International Comedy Festival.  It 
should be a night to remember.  Please book 
your tickets before they sell out!  Seating is 
unreserved so you can easily sit with friends on 
the night.  The doors open at 7pm, with the 
show starting at 8pm, so enough time to enjoy 
drink and dinner in advance. 

“What a fantastic night!”   
 "Comedy For A Cause was simply 
outstanding!!” 

Book Tickets Online: 
comedyforacause.net/TURRAMURR 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/logon.html
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